
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer  

It has been another busy and exciting week for our 

students with lots of great work being undertaken both in 

lessons and in the wider community.  

Mr Firth led the assemblies this week which focused on the 

Thrive criteria of the Rushden STARR award but also 

looked at the attendance figures so far this year. He talked about the 

significant impact that low attendance has on examination results and 

shared the average grade for students in different attendance brackets. 

With reference to this I want to stress that students between 90-95% last 

year, on average, were an entire grade down in all subjects in comparison 

to those that were above 95%. Students with an attendance below 90% 

performed significantly worse. With this in mind, whilst some illness is 

unavoidable, please continue to do all that you can to ensure your child’s 

attendance is as close to 100% as possible to maximise their life chances. 

On Thursday night it was our Year 7 meet the tutor evening and it was 

great to see so many of you in attendance making the most of the 

opportunity to talk about how your children have settled in. We have an 

extremely dedicated team of form tutors who should always be the first 

port of call for any questions or concerns as they see your child each and 

every day. As always, we welcome your feedback as it is essential to 

ensure that we continue to provide the best education possible for your 

children.   

Hopefully by now you have all heard of the Rushden Social Action Squad 

(SAS) and have seen what they have been up to on social media. With 

over 63 students already a part of this incredible team there are a large 

number of exciting community projects lined up. Three squads spent time 

clearing and reviving the reflection garden behind the Creative Arts 

block. However, the highlight of the week for me was one of the squads 

(Squad Frog) who went to The Beeches Care Home and spent time talking 

to and playing games with the elderly residents. They enjoyed playing 

games of bingo and the residents could not speak highly enough regarding 

the behaviour and values displayed by our students; it was genuinely 

heartwarming to read the feedback. A huge thank you to Mr Smart and 

Rosie who have spearheaded this important agenda which highlights just 

how incredible our students are to the wider community. 
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Finally, I will be writing to you in more detail on this matter but I am deeply concerned about 

some of the parking both on the Hayway and in the school car park at drop off and pick up 

times. I appreciate that it is very busy but would appreciate your efforts in taking extra care 

during those times to ensure that drop off and pick up is safe for everyone and respectful to 

our neighbours. In relation to the school car park, there are invariably spaces at the far end of 

the car park so please can you park here when waiting for your child rather than parking 

around the roundabout section of the driveway. Thank you in advance for your support with 

this. 

Have a pleasant weekend, 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr B Baines 

Principal 

Message From the Principal Continued... 

At Rushden, it is important to us that all students feel safe and valued. We know that 

sometimes, unkind words and actions may get in the way of this. If students are struggling, or 

someone has been cruel to them, we encourage students to report using one of the following 

methods: 

 Speak directly to their tutor or Head of Year, 

 Report using the button on the landing page on school computers, 

 Email: safeguarding@rushden-academy.net 

The Pastoral and Safeguarding teams will make every effort to support students and their 

families, whatever the issue. 

Mrs C Ogilvie 

Assistant Principal - Safeguarding 

 

Safeguarding at Rushden Academy 

You should have received an email with information and the link to the NHS consent form for 

the flu immunisations that the school nursing team will be offering on Thursday 5th October. 

Please remember to complete the consent form in order for your child to have the vaccine.  

For more information, and to complete the form, please click here. 

Flu Immunisation Programme 

mailto:safeguarding@rushden-academy.net
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=o7rK2ZF060ieRqbnkqo_RSE60pKTmKhFqq7PXEIMcRdUOE43VThTWDZDTzFIOThUNzJLN043WktBSyQlQCN0PWcu
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Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and student behaviour.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

behaviour events. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times a 

year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the top right of the Go4Schools home 

page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time user box (your computer login in 

followed by @Rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) in the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

 

You also have access to the Go4Schools app that can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 

Google Play. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 
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Squads from Rushden Academy’s SAS have been busy this week 

working on multiple projects. 

Squads Blue Wolf, Phoenix and Fizzy Baguette spent 2 hours clearing 

weeds, flattening ground and laying sand at the back of Creative Arts. 

This space will eventually have paving slabs and benches and become 

an outside reflection area. Check out our before and after photos! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Squad Frog visited The Beeches 

Care Home this week, and had a 

brilliant time playing bingo and 

getting to know the lovely residents.  

Well done to Mckenzie and Roy, the 

proud bingo winners!  

The students were an absolute 

credit to the school, demonstrating 

all of our Team Rushden values, 

and are looking forward to visiting 

again soon.  

Go Squad Frog! 

Rushden Academy SAS 



 

 

NHFT have lots of ongoing projects around 

Service Developments, to enhance and 

improve over 39 services within NHFT NHS 

Children’s Services Northamptonshire. They 

run coproduction groups for young people and 

at time parents/carers. As part of this they will 

also run regular Youth Advisory Board 

meetings for our young people of 

Northamptonshire 13+. NHFT want to create a 

space for young people to have a say in a safe 

space and a platform to not only have their 

voices heard but to take the lead on service 

development and make new connections. 

NHFT run YAB’s once a month face to face 

and once a month online. 

So many young people are using or have used 

NHS services, e.g. ASD/ ADHD ,CAMHS 

pathways, MHST, School Nursing, Health 

Visitors etc. NHFT are really keen to hear from 

anyone who would like to get involved or sign 

up. 
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Have you been into our canteen this week? Look at 

what has been on offer: 
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NHFT Participation & Co-Production Groups 

Rushden Academy Canteen 



 

 

What a phenomenal effort from Team Rushden! Look at the wonderful 

creations from our young people and staff! Macmillan 2023…here we go! 

Who will win Rushden Star Baker this year? #MacmillanCoffeeMorning 

#TeamRushden #RABakeOff #Charity #Ethos  

 

 

 

Congratulations to Libby in Year 7 for being Rushden Academy’s Star Baker! 

2nd Place: Joseph, Year 9 

3rd Place: Poppy, Year 7 
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Rushden Academy Macmillan Coffee Morning 
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For any students that are interested in taking up instrument lessons this term - 

please get in touch with Mrs Ede! We currently offer string, piano, guitar, drum and 

singing lessons but if you are interested in other instrument please let us know and 

we will try and source the provision! 

j.ede@rushden-academy.net 
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Drama: 

This week year 7 has been focussing on the use of facial 

expressions and how to use these in performance. We have 

focussed on the scene where the characters Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory see the candy room for the first time. The year 

7s were fantastic at creating their expressions and really thought 

about how the characters would be feeling. 

This term year 10 on the production course have been learning 

about set design. They have created lots of practical work including 

the fabulous work below. 

 

 

 

Dance: 

Our year 8’s are currently looking at using the skill of characterisation within dance. They have 

been introduced to the renowned Micheal Jackson’s ‘Thriller’ where they are exploring the 

repertoire whilst thinking how they can implement their Zombie character. Mrs O has said lots 

of great facial expressions and monster-like body movements are going on in the hall! 

 

Music: 

It has been a lovely start to the year in music, with us welcoming our BTEC music group in 

year 10 and helping them progress in their chosen specialties. Also, it has been lovely to see 

so many year 7’s interested in extra singing and instrumental lessons with our peripatetic 

music teachers. As always, please let us know if you would like information on any additional 

lessons. It has been great to see so many of our KS3 students continue to develop their skills 

in music and bring their individuality into their creations. We look forward to hearing their 

pieces as the term continues!  

Performing Arts Update 

mailto:j.ede@rushden-academy.net
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We Will Rock You School Edition: 

Recalls went exceptionally well for We Will Rock You and it was an extremely tough decision 

when it came down to who to cast. A huge congratulations to those who had a successful 

audition. 

Rehearsals continued this week and the cast were very eager to get scripts and get started. 

Production and crew also met to discuss their commitments to the show and to begin to get 

ideas about how to produce the show. 

 

The process has begun people… 

 

 

Performing Arts Update 
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Rushden Academy PE - Inspiring ALL to participate in and enjoy Physical Activity 

Why should you get involved? 

 Part of our PE Assessment - HEALTHY ME!  

 Increase your Physical Activity for a healthy lifestyle 

 Contribute to the school STARR award or your DofE Award 

 Learn new skills and practice for fixtures against other schools 

 Get outside, enjoy the weather and boost your mental health too! 

 Make new friends and socialise with others  

 Be part of a team! 

 
Competitions 

Football - Boys and Girls Fixtures 

For the first time in years, we have entered the football leagues. We have fixtures that are 

every Wednesday (for the boys) starting on the 27th September! And Thursday 28th 

September (for the girls). So please get yourselves along. If you do not attend the clubs you 

will not be able to be picked to play in the competitions.  

Netball Fixtures 

All years groups have been entered into the leagues which start on the 26th September!  

 

If you want any more information or if you have any questions then please just speak to any 

member of the PE faculty. 

PE Extra Curricular Activities 
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Come to our Open Evening on Thursday 12th October!  

 

If you would like to book onto one of the talks by the Principal, follow the link below.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/717058389947?aff=oddtdtcreator  

 

You are more than welcome to just pop in and look around without booking onto one of the 

talks.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/717058389947?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 

18 18 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

• Income Support 

• Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

• Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 
£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

• Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

• Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 
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Rushden Academy has a proven track 

record in successfully supporting trainee 

teachers on programmes leading to QTS. 

Many of our staff, past and present, have 

been trained at the school and an even 

larger number have completed main 

placements and second placements here 

before securing teaching jobs elsewhere. 

As a school with a strong and successful 

record for training new teachers to the profession, Rushden Academy works closely with 

School Centered Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) providers to provide fully supported and 

mentored school placements on a variety of routes. 

If you are interested in a new career or are looking for more information about routes into 

teaching, then please contact Gail Brainwood, Assistant Principal on 01933 350391 or by 

email: g.brainwood@Rushden-academy.net  

Are you looking for a career change? Are you interested in 
training to teach? 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals___NNC
mailto:g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net
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